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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

18th October 2019



Dear Parents,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions of the week. This week’s theme was ‘Children who accept that everybody is different’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Riley P.
Heidi W.
	Oscar O.
Mia W.
	Zara H.
Olivia S.
	Albie C.
Warren H.
	Isabelle S.
Dexter F.
	Evie M.
Abigail I.

	Year 1
	Eva I.
Ruby F.
	Isla Y.

Jacob R.
	Charlie F.
Daniel C.
	Marlie C.
Dominic S.
	Phoebe M.
Eddie R-S.
	Oscar S.
Isla S.

	Year 2
	Taylor J.
William L.
	Maddie S.

Cole C.
	Jack S.
Heidi H.
	Leah K.
Georgia-Rose G.
	Aaron M.
Taylor R-S.
	Eden S.
Mia C.

	Year 3
	Darcey B.
Alishba A.
	Aisla-Mae P.

Olivia H.
	Charlotte D.
Megan K.
	Jamie S.
Lucy K.
	Scarlett S.
Saskia J-W.
	Andres B.
Cameron J.

	Year 4
	Keira C.
Noah S.
	Lucas S.
Jessica W.
	Ella P.
Finlay W.
	Emily B.
Ryan C.
	Niamh D.
Summer W.
	Lucy S.
Evie M.

	Year 5
	Isobel L.
Dexter S.
	Zack S.
Evie E.
	Drake S-G.
Tarl H.
	Persia D.
Ruby D.
	Liam C.
Molly R.
	Max E.
Emily J-P.

	Year 6
	Ceira B.
Leila S.
	Lucy C.
Lennon A.
	Cameron R.
Harrison C.
	Layla F.
Seb T.
	Kian H.
Ben E.
	Mia H-F.
Hallie P.


	Walliams
	627
	Rowling
	619

	Dahl
	610
	Cowell
	777


Overall winners are Dahl with 2428 points.
School Closes
Please be reminded that school closes on Friday 18th October and will re-open on Monday 28th October.

Year 6 High School Applications

Please be reminded that High School applications must be submitted by Thursday 31st October. Thank you. 

Harvest Donations

Thank you to all children and parents for your kind donations for Harvest. All food donations have been sent to Atherton Food Bank, collecting 158kg of food. Thank you.

Reception Intake 2020/2021
The online service for applications will be available from Monday 30th September and the closing date is 15th January 2020.

https://www.wigan.gov.uk/Resident/Education/Schools/School-Admissions/Primary-schools.aspx
Lowton West Primary School Open Mornings
We realise that choosing the right school is a very important decision for you and, therefore, have arranged several Open Mornings for you to attend with your child (or without your child if you prefer).
At our Open Mornings, you will be given a tour of the school and have the opportunity to ask questions and find out the information that you need about our school.  You will see our school in action!

The Open Mornings will take place on the following dates:

Thursday 14th November: 9.15 – 10.15am
Wednesday 27th November: 9.15 – 10.15am

If you would like to attend one of our Open Mornings, we would be most grateful if you would ring the school office on 01942 724865 or email Mrs Deborah Willoughby (enquiries@admin.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk) to confirm your choice of Open Morning.

Open Evening (for parents only) on Wednesday 30th October 2019 at 6.00pm
If any prospective parents would like to attend our Open Evening, we would be most grateful if you would ring the school office on 01942 724865 or email Mrs Deborah Willoughby (enquiries@admin.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk).
Parents Evening 
Parents Evening will be held on Wednesday 13th November and Wednesday 20th November. Letters for the Parents Evening will be sent home on Monday 28th November.
School Council Executive Committee 2019-2020

Congratulations to the following children who have been elected for School Council Executive Committee 2019-2020:
Chair Person – Ben E.

Vice Chair Person – William B.

Secretary – Autumn G.

Treasurer – Bronwyn E.

Friends Association 
The Friends of Lowton West Association would like to thank ‘Unique Nails and Beauty’ and ‘Hasleden’s Butchers’ for their kind donations to the KS2 coffee morning last Friday. Congratulations to all of the winning families!
The next events are:
Cinema Club Yrs 5&6 - 4th November
KS1 Coffee morning - 8th November
Thank you to all parents and carers for your support.

Football

Congratulations to the football team on a convincing 8-1 win against Christchurch last night. Well done team!
Year 1 Harvest Assembly

Well done to all of the Year 1 children on their fantastic Harvest Assembly.  We enjoyed the wonderful singing and acting. Thank you to the Year 1 staff for preparing the children so well. Thank you to Mrs Meighen, Mrs Copley & Mrs Trickett for preparing the children so well.
Year 5 ‘History Alive’ visit
On Wednesday, Year 5 enjoyed a Victorian classroom experience led by ‘History Alive’. The children were fully immersed in the day and completely took their Victorian child role very seriously, including their new name and uniform! Miss Banks, the Victorian teacher, taught the children many aspects of Victorian life including the 3Rs and classroom discipline. It was quite an eye-opener for the children and the children behaved impeccably!
St Luke’s Church
St. Luke’s Church are holding an Autumn Fayre on Saturday 2nd November (10am – 4pm).

Reminders

Year 5/6 Cinema Club: Monday 4th November 3.15pm – 5.15pm.
ALDI’S Kit for Schools

We are now collecting Team GB stickers as part of the ‘Aldi’s Kit for Schools’. Please help us to collect our 300 stickers to complete our poster. Thank you for all your help - we are now starting on our second poster.
After school Clubs: 

Year 6 Homework Club: Monday 28th October 3.15pm – 4.30pm
Out of School Achievements 

Well done to Daniel R. (C12) who received a green Blue Peter badge for making a bird feeder from recycled bottles.
Best wishes,

Mrs Jeanette Westhead

Headteacher         
